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Members Present: 

A.Lutz, H.W. Means, J. Dooley, P. Fischer, S. Taylor, W. Cribb, L. Burriss, K. Nofsinger, K. Butler, M. Arndt, T. Greer, P. Wall, R. Livingston, D. Belcher

Members Absent: 
L. Warise
Members Excused: 

Additional Attendees: 

___________________________________________________________________

Meeting Minutes

Call to Order

Deborah Belcher, 2009-2010 Faculty Senate President, called the meeting to order at 3:01 p.m. in the Faculty Senate Chambers. 
 

Greeting and Welcome
Approval of the March 1st Minutes
H.W. Means moved to approve the March 1st, 2010 meeting minutes, L. Burriss seconded the motion, and the minutes were approved by majority vote of the Committee.
Announcements: Information Items

President’s Report 

· TUFS Meeting

· MTSU FS Chambers

· April 9-11

· Gubernatorial Forum 

· April 29, 2010

· Wright Music Hall

· 7:00 PM

· Tickets will be available

· Past Presidents’ Luncheon and Forum

· Heritage Center

· May 27
· Suggested Speakers for FS Meeting
TBR Representative Report

Larry Burriss

· The out of state, teaching online issue will be at the next sub council meeting.

· Larry has been appointed to a TBR and UT council.
· Question about who sets up faculty senates has been an issue. At some institutions, the President appoints the Faculty Senate. 

Old Business

·   Faculty Senate Room Reservation Form

· Some amendments were made.

· The policies and procedures need revised and amended. 
· Elections for 2010-2011 President Elect and Recording Secretary:

· Nominations
· President Elect: Kim Nofsinger and Larry Burriss
· Recording Secretary: Nate Callender, Randy Livingston 
New Business

Restructuring: President has requested that Steering & Liaison Committee review this document and provide feedback at the full Senate meeting next Monday. He wants to hear both negative and positive feedback. 

· Request that an email be sent to all faculty senators requesting feedback from other faculty to bring that information to the President. 

·  There is concern that we will rehash the same issues that have been going around for the past year. 

· Concern about name of College of Mass Communication.  Solution would be to come to the President with fact that there remains some concern among faculty.

· Concern that Faculty Senate meeting is not best place to air these concerns. Solution, to bring President to department meetings. 

· If Faculty senators can come to the meeting with departmental issues, as opposed to personal issues, that would be best. Bring a list of concerns and positive feedback to the President. 

· Next Liaison meeting with Dr. Miller is cancelled. Since that is the case, would we like Liaison to be on the President’s calendar? Yes, but concern is that we will not have enough feedback from our colleagues by then. D. Belcher thinks the President wants to make this decision soon. 

·  Role of Senators is to bring Faculty issues forward, not departmental issues, i.e. impact on tenure and promotion. Request is that the email help faculty narrow the focus of their feedback to the President. 

· Share this document with faculty and have faculty respond as a department to the President directly.  Unit specific responses should flow through the unit. Faculty specific responses should flow through the Faculty Senate. 

· There was a group that met and gave Provost Miller the list of university-wide concerns. 

· At the Senate meeting, when a Senator goes off on a tangent, Roland Untch has been asked to act as parliamentarian. 

· It is suggested that D. Belcher call people in order, by college, to maintain the structure of the discussion. 

· D. Belcher is checking on a meeting the 14th or 21st with the President.

President’s Council Meeting

TBR Highlights

1. Focus on Technology Centers: Did a great job of discussing what they do and their role.

2. Approved mandatory fees: Garage fee has been accepted.

3. Dr. Paula Short did a presentation discussing the system restructuring.

4. THEC and Rhoda discussing funding formula. Goal is to look at end of term enrollment rather than beginning of term enrollment. We are around 5% lower at end of term. This is fairly typical. We are not a statistical outlier.

a. Whatever THEC brings as a proposal must go through the legislature first. 

5. Our mission and mission distinctiveness must be shown to THEC.
6. MTSU was highlighted because we received $435K for diversity and inclusion grants. 

7. MTSU will host TBR meeting in September. 

8. Leadership Council has turned in the student transfer proposal.
9. Committee worked on that.
10. Provost search and the VP of Information Technology search are underway.
11. Reception for retirees will be April 13th at 3 p.m.

12. October 23rd will be Homecoming. 

13. April 17 – 21st there will be a Banner Update.

Gubernatorial Forum

17 Senators requested tickets. Gay got those for us.

Centennial banners can be checked out. 

Email that Wednesday, April 7th, Provost Search Committee Candidate 1 will be here 11 – 11:45 in the Senate Chambers. 

President’s Leadership Council

Admissions and Retention Workgroup: Warner Cribb has served on the committee. D. Sells is the chair of the group. There are 2 faculty on the committee. 

1. Changes to Undergraduate Admission Standards
2. Mid-term Grade Reports for General Education courses
3. Changes to Freshman Advising/Declaration of Major
4. Sophomore Experience 
· It is important that faculty consider these proposals and support these as the recommendations go to the President.

· There are some good ideas.

· Change the admission standards: Committee generally does not feel changes in admissions standards will impact retention.

· Main goal is to not guarantee admission to anyone who has an ACT sub score below a 15 on reading English, Reading or Math. Those students would have to go through admission review. Also, students with a 2.5 or below will have to go through the review process. 
· 2.7 and 19 composite guarantees admission to MTSU. Raising these standards will not have a big impact. 

· Any student who is not guaranteed admission can go through the admission review process. 

· Faculty is most impacted by:

· Mid-term grade reports. Idea is for faculty in general education courses to flag students with grades below a 2.5.  W. Cribb said faculty would only do this if something would come of these reports. There should be restrictions on registration for the following semester, and the student must see an advisor before he/she can register. 

· Goal is to inform students who are not doing well and to get these students to talk to the faculty members in classes they are not passing. This is an “intervention” for the students. Issue is that the “intervention” has to be a good one. 

· This recommendation causes most work to faculty, but can have the most impact on student retention.

· Manner in which students declare their majors.

· Problem is that students come in and take courses in their major and then change their minds. Goal is to develop the University College for all students to help them figure that out. 

· If student comes in with a declared major or from out of state to one of our signature programs, that student would not be placed in the University College. 

· A lot of students are lost in their sophomore year so the goal is to create some sort of sophomore experience, i.e. University 1010 as a segue way to the sophomore experience that gets students more connected to faculty. This leads to better retention, i.e. study abroad, extra-curricular activities. 

· Committee wants University to hire a retention officer. That officer would provide statistics to faculty about that professor’s retention. That accomplishes nothing. 

· None of this information came from student feedback. 

· Is there information on students who have completed 60 hours...have they completed their general education courses? 
Adjournment

D. Belcher adjourned the meeting at 4:26 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Stephanie Taylor

2009-2010 Faculty Senate Recording Secretary

Edited: Gay L. Johnson, 4/27/10

  D. Belcher, 6/24/2010
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